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DISTRICT DIRECTORS 
 

Gold Wing Road Riders Association 

We welcome all riders, no matter what make or model 

you ride! 

IŀǇǇȅ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ DƻƭŘ ²ƛƴƎŜǊǎ 

I would like to congratulate the following chapters: 

1. Chapter I - we have a new chapter directors (Ron and Dianna Hemmi)  

ACD - Alexander Vasquez  

2. Chapter B - new chapter directors (Robert and Helen Liddell  

ACD - Paul and Teresa Lyman  

3. Chapter M - new chapter directors (Sherre and Arlie Holden)  

ACD - Darrell Gorman  

4. Chapter Q ς new chapter directors (Rusty and Nancy Boyatt) 

!/5Ω{ - Charles and Nancy Caldara 

Stop by at these chapters and congratulate them for stepping up to be our new chapter directors and 

Assistant Directors. 

!ƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƳŜǊƎŜŘ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ Ψ¸Ω ǿƛǘƘ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊ Ψ±Ω 

¢Ƙƛǎ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ōǳǎȅ ƳƻƴǘƘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŀƭƭ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ Ǌŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ 

ǳǇ ƛƴ WǳƭȅΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ Wǳƭȅ нлth through the 22nd and you can get your registration on the Washington web 

District webpage. 

Upcoming events 

1. JAN 28 - Chapter I CASINO NITE at Camp Murray Armory  

2. March 4th - RIDER ED IN BUCKLEY  

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ Ŧǳƴ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊǎΦ  aŀƪŜ ƛǘ ŦǳƴΦ  DŜǘ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  IŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ {ƻŎƛŀƭǎΦ 

Invite people to your gatherings each month. 

And a very important reminder - get your tax information in sent in to Mike White. Do your 990N 

that also needs to be sent with your paperwork showing that it has been done. 

L ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ōǳǎȅ ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ōǳǘ LΩƳ ǎƻ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳr members in this District. We will 

be around to do a lot of visiting in the next few months as soon as the snow leaves the ground. 

Garry and Maxine Alexander 

5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΩǎ  

Gwvt68b@comcast.net  

253-677-7812 

  

mailto:Gwvt68b@comcast.net
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ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

 
 
From the Desk of Assistant District Director Bob Minor 

Are you looking Ahead? 

Are you one that plans out 

your life in hopes that 

everything goes as 

planned?  I know I am one 

of them. We look forward to something with hope, as in 

άLΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ 5ƛǎƴŜȅƭŀƴŘέΦ ά[ƻƻƪƛƴƎ 

!ƘŜŀŘέ ƛǎ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜ ŀƴ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜ ƻŦ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ 

expectations about the general future. You are looking ahead if you are putting money away for a rainy 

day. When we are looking ahead we aǊŜ ŀǘǘŜƳǇǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǇŜŜǊ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ ²ƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ 

into our ahead? Looking ahead and planning for it can remove lots of stress. 

Have you planned out your 2017 summer and all the events you wish to attend? Planning means more 

than just thinking about it. Planning also means that you have set the money and time aside to do all of 

them. Another part that we forget to do is sending in our 

registrations for the different events. That is like having people 

showing up to you house barbeque and not telling you ahead of 

time, so you had time to plan for them being there. That would 

mean they and you may not have the fun time all expect to have. 

That is what happens a lot at our GWRRA events and the team 

has to jump through hoops to make sure they can meet your 

needs so you have fun. I ask that you help make all the planned 

events in 2017 fun for all by send in the registration. This will 

make the teams putting on the event much easier, less stressful 

ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ Ŧǳƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ [ŜǘΩǎ make 2017 

fun and stress free for all. 

Bob Minor 
Region MEC and WA Asst. District Director 
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ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

Jesse and Eva Valentine 

While itôs always great to ride with our Chapter members, you don't always have to ride with just 

your chapter. You can go to the District Web site and find all kinds of things to do. There you 

can find Chapter, District, and Region Rallies and rides. 

 

If your chapter has a ride coordinator you can help them with rides and destinations. They will 

like the help. You can get and give ride ideas. If your chapter does not have a ride coordinator 

you can ask the Director if you can take the task on. You will find it fun and get you on your 

bike more. When you like the ride, itôs fun for all. 

 

This is the time to look at the yearly maintenance. Your ownerôs manual will give the list to 

check. 

 

This year our rally is going to be in a new place and I think we have all been there mostly in the 

winter so now we will see what itôs like in the summer . We have the camp ground for ourselves 

and there is plenty of power and water. The food will be great, the friends will be great, and it 

will be fun. 

 

Leadership ï itôs not just for those that have been there, done that. New leaders are what keeps 

the GWRRA group going. If you think you can help with the care of our members, then ask how 

you can work with your Directors. We all need help from time to time and a different view is 

welcome. More people working on anything most of the time will come up with more ways to 

fix it and or make it work better.  

 

Jesse & Eva Valentine 

WaZ Dir 

Assistant Wa Dir  

We work for our members 

360-888-0546 
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DISTRICT TREASURER 

 

Mike White 

 

FROM THE WASHINGTON DISTRICT TREASURER AND 2017 

DISTRICT RALLY COORDINATOR 

 

Happy February everyone.  Not much news from the office of the Treasurer 

this month.  Just a couple of reminders.   

 

Saturday March 4, is our 2017 Rider Ed Workshop.  It will be held at Rainier 

Hills Christian Church in Buckley.  There is a flyer on the District Web Site.  

Hope to see you all there. 

 

Wǳƭȅ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ wŀƭƭȅ ƛƴ /ŀǎƘƳŜǊŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ƘŜƭŀƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 9ȄǇƻ /ŜƴǘŜǊΦ  hǳǊ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ ά/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƛƴ 

WǳƭȅέΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ōƭŀǎǘ ǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŦŀƛǊƎǊƻǳƴŘǎ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ǿƻƴŘŜǊƭŀƴŘΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ 

Christmas decorations that you want to get rid of or want to loan to us, let me or any of the District 

Team know and we will make arrangements to get it from you.   

 

We will be having a sponsor this year for our rally, Sky Med.  They provide medical transportation.  They 

have a variety of options to become a member.  They will be putting on a seminar about their business 

as well as being a vendor.   

 

That is it for this month.  Have a safe ride and a good day. 

 

Mike and Bijou White 

GWRRA WASHINGTON DISTRICT TREASURER 

360.340.2588 Cell 

360.275.0461 Home 

mikew@wavecable.com/bluebaby370@gmail.com 

 

  

mailto:mikew@wavecable.com/bluebaby370@gmail.com
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Rider Educator 

 

It has been a very busy start for Rider Education in the New Year, swearing 

in 3 Chapter Educators.  Please help me welcome Ted Moore (WA-B), Jan 

Jones (WA-M) and Michael Gilmore & Lissa Davis (WA-O).  I look forward to 

working with all of them to help their chapters become more informed and 

safe.  A special thanks to Bob & Helen Liddell (WA-B) and Marv Scott (WA-O) for their help and service to 

their chapters as now former Chapter Educators. 

Rider Education Workshop is just around the corner, March 4th in Buckley, WA.  Flyers are available from 

any Chapter Educator or from the District Website (http://www.gwrra-wa.org/ ).   I have 3 Guest 

Speakers lined up along with 4 of the new, drastically improved, modules.  They are interactive and 

ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛǾŜΣ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ŀ ά5ŜŀǘƘ ōȅ tƻǿŜǊtƻƛƴǘέ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴΦ  bƻǘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŀ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǎƭƛŘŜǎ 

in each class, but not nearly as many as the ones that they are replacing.  If you attended Leadership in 

November, you received a small taste of what Education, for Riders/Officers/Core Teams etc, in the 

GWRRA organization is becoming.  Lunch is going to be served to you by the District Staff and will be 

Beef Stroganoff over rice, salad, rolls and a dessert.  Hopefully I buy enough Chocolate Cake for 

everyone to enjoy. 

In April, we finally ride into the start of ARC and TRC season.  But there is a new twist to that portion of 

GWRRA Rider Education. If you have attended an ARC or TRC within the last 3 years, you can attend a 

Recertification ARC or TRC class (Must be the same type, NO ARC to TRC or TRC to ARC).  A 

Recertification class is this; you arrive at the appointed time, sign the necessary paperwork and 

complete the required checks, same things you had to do in the full class.  LƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ LƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƻǊΩǎ Ǝƻ 

over the range safety rules.  Go over Range exercise #1. Put on all of your gear and ride the course.  No 

classroom.  Should be finished within 5 hours of starting.  There will be an ARC (R) and a TRC (R) 

available to the first мн ƭǳŎƪȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ŜŀŎƘ ƻƴŜΦ  Lƴ aŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƭƭ !w/ ƻǊ ¢w/Ωǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ ōŜ 

offered, along with more of the ARC(R)/TRC(R) Classes, in a Member needs basis.  You do not have to be 

a GWRRA member to attend one of our classes.  There are classes being offered in Buckley, WA and Tri-

Cities, WA.  Talk to your Chapter Educator about what you need to do to sign up for a class.  I am still 

checking on a couple of things and they should have all the information they need to help you by Feb 

12th. 

Lastly, the only BLIZZARD I want to see, or be involved in, is at Dairy Queen. 

ά/ƻǾŜǊ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ [ƛŦŜέ 

Dennis & Terri Black 

  

 

 

http://www.gwrra-wa.org/


 6 
 

 

 Membership Enhancement     

Program  
Who is Responsible for your FUN? 

D²ww!Ωǎ Ƴƻǘǘƻ ƛǎ άCǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ C¦bΣ {ŀŦŜǘȅ ŀƴŘ YƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΦέ ¢ƘŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŀǎƪ 

yourself is, GWRRA force feeding FUN to its membership. Have you heard the question? Are we having 

FUN yet? Do you often feel pressured into having FUN? Is GWRRA asking too much of its members and 

taking the FUN out of the equation? 

Stop trying too hard to make everything FUN. The members in your Chapter know how to have 

C¦bΤ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ Ŏƻƴǎǘŀƴǘƭȅ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ C¦bΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƭƻƻƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƛƎ ōƻƻƪ ƻŦ ǿƻǊŘǎ ȅƻǳ 

will find that the definition of Fun is enjoyment, amusement, or lighthearted pleasure. In GWRRA, FUN is 

often a moving target, what is enjoyable, amusing, or pleasurable to one may be boring or a waste of 

time to others. Hence the moving target.  

If you remember that FUN is in the eye of the member; and that the member is in control of 

their own FUN. Then you know that National, Region, District, or your Chapter is not in control of the 

members FUN only you as a member is in control of your FUN. All we can do in the performance of our 

ŘǳǘƛŜǎ ŀǎ a9/Ωǎ ƛs put the FUN back in our Chapter Gatherings. Remember if you make in FUN they will 

come. 

Are We Having Fun Yet?  

Jim & June Dutton 
WA District MEC 
Participate and have FUN 
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  MOTORIST AWARENESS 

   INTERSECTIONS AND BLIND SPOTS 

Imagine driving behind a semi towing a large boxed trailer on a 

city street.  The truck approaches a traffic light controlled 

intersection while the light is green and turns yellow.  Due to the size of the towed trailer 

you are unable to see the traffic light.  The truck driver continues through the intersection because he 

would be unable to stop before the light turned red.  You continue to follow the truck.  Which vehicle is 

going to possibly have an accident with yours?  Either one to your right or left because the light just 

turned green for them and they have been waiting a long time and may be in a hurry?  Or will it be the 

one that was waiting for the truck to clear the intersection so it could complete the left turn? 

Statistics have proven that about 40% of motorcycle related accidents occur in an intersection.  About 

нр҈ ƻŦ ƳƻǘƻǊŎȅŎƭŜ ŀŎŎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜƭŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǘƻǊŎȅŎƭƛǎǘΦ   IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ǘƘƛǎ ŀŎŎƛŘŜƴǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴ 

ǎƛƴŎŜ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ȅƻǳǊ Ŧŀǳƭǘ ŦƻǊ άǊǳƴƴƛƴƎέ ŀ ǊŜŘ ƭƛƎƘǘ ŀƴȅǿŀȅΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƘŜǊŜ Ƴƻǘƻrist 

awareness for all parties would play a part.   
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Leadership/ Membership Training 
Roy and Pearl McKenzie 

On January 14th, Washington District conducted our first ITCP, 

Instructor Development Certification program under the direction 

of our faithful friend, Mike Briggs. I am proud to inform you all that 

as a result of this program, Washington District now has its first 

ITCP certified instructors. They are, Dennis and Terri Black of WA-I, Mindi Greenwood of WA-Z, Bob Minor 

and Jim Dutton of WA-B and myself. All of whom we are very proud. Job well done guys. and thanks to 

Mike Briggs, trainer. 

I know I have mentioned this before, but it is amazing how much can be accomplished when participants 

come together and as teams discuss the modules, sharing their ideas and bringing about results that 

enhance the leadership program making it a better program for the members. 

There will be additional ITCP classes covering additional GWRRA programs in the near future so watch for 

the announcements to come. If this sounds like something you would like more information about, see 

Mike Briggs or myself. National now has thirty of these training modules available for our use and each of 

them is designed with the member in mind to enhance their membership experience. 

  Ride safe, have fun 

Roy McKenzie 

District Trainer  
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GREETINGS FROM YOUR DISTRICT 

AMBASSADORS WEST 

Pete and Lynda Goetz 

 
Pete joined GWRRA in 1986 and I joined when we got married in 1994.  

We were both drawn to people we met and to the motto of GWRRA:  Friends for Fun, Safety and 

Knowledge.  

For the past 23 years, we have enjoyed the freedom of belonging to a not-for profit, non-religious and 

non-political organization. We also made good friends, while realizing the true value of strengthening 

the bonds that bring us together as a group.   It's interesting that GWRRA's motto begins with the word 

Friends.  We can ride separately anytime we feel like it - no one is forcing membership or going on a ride 

with other members. The desire to ride and share the next event with a group is voluntary and should 

be a positive reason for planning a GWRRA ride or event. 

Recently I read a quote which bears repeating: "Friendship isn't about whom you have known the 

longest - it's about who came and never left your side." If there is a responsibility in being a friend, it 

should mean trust and knowing you will be defended - even in your absence.  Nothing breaks down a 

group faster than half-truths spoken to other people who don't have the group's interests at heart.  

There's something wrong with a person's character if opportunity controls their loyalty. 

We have been chosen as district ambassadors. During our years with GWRRA, we have made some good 

friends. Hopefully, we will be able to meet new friends, promoting the positive to celebrate our varied 

interests for a stronger GWRRA! 
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District Webmaster 

 

LǘΩǎ ¢!· ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ŀƴŘΧ 

You guessed it, tax fraud season! 

With the never-ending attack of scams and scammers, all vying to separate you from your hard-earned 

money, this time of year is yet another phase of the onslaught. A couple of the primary tactics used are: 

 

1) You receive an email, or phone call, or even a postal mail with all of them threatening you about your 

back, unpaid taxes. The attacks state that the IRS will garnish your wages, repossess your car, home, 

etc. All this will happen unless you call this number and pay them immediately. Operators are 

standing by to accept your credit card number for payment. 

- First of all, you probably have already paid all of your taxes from last year, so you know that this 

isnôt true. 

- Second, the IRS will never send threatening emails, phone calls or postal mails. If you did owe 

taxes, they would have discovered it when you submitted your tax forms. 

- Finally, if you really do owe taxes, verify that this is true by contacting the IRS directly. Neveré 

Neveré repeat again; óneverô call the number in the messages. There is probably a 95% chance 

that itôs not even in the U.S. 

 

2) Youôre running late and file your tax forms just before the deadline. A couple of weeks later, you 
could receive a message from the IRS that says that the forms that you submitted have already been 

processed.  

- This means that someone took your identity and filled out some false forms and sent them in 

before you did. This scam is on the rise and the IRS has put out notices that refunds this year will 

be delayed by a couple of weeks so they can verify the refunds against past submissions. 

- So, what can you do? Simply do your taxes and send in your forms as soon as possible, donôt wait 

until the last minute. 

- If this does happen to you, contact the IRS and ask for guidance on how to challenge the previous 

submissions. 

 

Fraud, scams and scammers, identity theft, these attacks are on the rise and with all of the electronic 

methods and social media sources, itôs not going to let up anytimeé probably never let up. So, what can 

you do to protect yourself? 

1) Well, you could get one of those identity protection/monitoring accounts. Not a bad idea but 

remember that there are limits on what they will do for youé read the fine print closely. 

2) For those with a social media account, like Facebook. Look into your security settings. Itôs suggested 

that you lock everything down to only your óknownô friends can see your page and any friend request 

must be authorized before accepting. 

3) Again, for those with social media accounts, be careful on what you post. By posting exactly where 

you are right now tells thieves where youôre not.  

- Think of Kim Kardashian, she posted the jewels she had at her hotel, the name of the hotel and 

the room, when she was in or out of the room, and even posted that she was alone the night she 

was robbed. She basically put a sign out on the street saying, ñCome rob me, Iôm alone in room 

xxx with thousands of dollarsô worth in jewels!ò 
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One last thought. Just within the past couple of years, there has been hundreds, thousands, millions of 

personal accounts hacked from various sources. From major stores like Target and Home Depot to major 

on-line retailers, like Yahoo and even the government Veterans Administration. Itôs to the point that I 

donôt even ask, ñhas my information been hacked?ò. I just donôt ask. I just go on the knowledge that my 

information is out there, just a matter of time before I get targetedé again. And with that attitude, Iôm 

always on-guard for scammers from everywhere. My suggestion to you is to accept this same attitude. By 

being careful on what you do and suspect everything that just doesnôt feel right, youôll probably save 

yourself a lot of time, money and grief. 

 

¢ŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘ ōǳǘ ŎŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ ǎŜƴǎŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŜŘΧ 

{ŀŦŜ ŎƻƳǇǳǘƛƴƎΧ 

Ted Moore  

District Webmaster 

webmaster@gwrra-wa.org  

#113535 
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WASHINGTON CHAPTER GATHERINGS 

Chapter Mascot Week Day Time Location Contact Phone E-mail 

A Apes 4 SAT 8am Seattle Open   

B Bees 1 SAT 8am Bremerton Robert & Helen Liddell 360-275-0461 rkliddell@earthlink.net  

D Duck 2 SUN 8am Aberdeen Steve & Mary Carey  smcarey1984@comcast.net 

E Eagle 3 SAT 8am Bellevue Open   

H Hound Dog 2 TUE 6pm Lynden Gilbert & Victoria Gunderson 360-592-2142 barjoel@tfm312.com 

I Cow 3 SUN 8am Olympia Ronald & Dianna Hemmi 253-686-7029 waicd@gwrrawqai.org 

L Looney 
Tunes 

2 SAT 9am Kennewick Mike & Janet Turner 509-845-1069 Mike99336@hotmail.com 

M Mountain 
Lion 

1 SAT 8am Toppenish Sherre & Arlie Holden 509-305-1278 sherreholden@hotmail.com 

N Wing Nuts 3 SUN 8am Spokane Lori Ann & Lewis Robertson 360-801-3280 mmloriann@gmail.com 

O Orca 4 SAT 8am Port Orchard Ken & Tammi Smith 360-440-6357 ksmith6737@msn.com 

P Panda 3 SAT 1pm Longview Jerry & Judy Thompson 360-261-0629 jernjud@gmail.com 

Q Koala 2 SAT 8am Puyallup Rusty & Nancy Boyatt 253-312-0851 chevyguy-slm10@hotmail.com 

R Road 
Runner 

1 SAT 9am Walla Walla Jim & Laura Young 509-337-6562 tjyoung@centurylink.net 

V Frog 1 TUE 6pm Auburn Joe & Patty Diambri 253-630-8463 J_diambri@yahoo.com 

X Phoenix 1 SAT 10:30am Vancouver Mike & Vicki Miller 360-666-2569 miller99val@msn.com 

Z Chickens 2 SAT 6pm Centralia Jessie & Eva Valentine 360-888-0546 hvalk.58@gmail.com 

  

mailto:rkliddell@earthlink.net
mailto:smcarey1984@comcast.net
mailto:barjoel@tfm312.com
mailto:waicd@gwrrawai.org
mailto:Mike99336@hotmail.com
mailto:sherreholden@hotmail.com
mailto:mmloriann@gmail.com
mailto:ksmith6737@msn.com
mailto:jernjud@gmail.com
mailto:chevyguy-slm10@hotmail.com
mailto:tjyoung@centurylink.net
mailto:J_diambri@yahoo.com
mailto:miller99val@msn.com
mailto:hvalk.58@gmail.com
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Position Volunteers Serving Contact Information 
District Directors Garry and Maxine Alexander (253) 677-7812 

dd@gwrra-wa.org 

Assistant District Directors ς East 
and West 

Bob and Becky Minor (360) 633-6027 
add1@gwrra-wa.org 

Assistant District Directors ςEast 
and West 

Jesse and Eva Valentine add2@gwrra-wa.org  

District Treasurer Mike and Bijou White treasurer@gwrra-wa.org  

District Rider Educators Dennis and Terry Black educator@gwrra-wa.org 

Assistant District Rider Educators OPEN  

District Motorist Awareness Vic Parr 253-224-6420  
dma@gwrra-wa.org 

District Leadership Trainers  Roy and Pearl McKenzie  253-862-0220 
ltd@gwrra-wa.org 

District Membership 
Coordinators 

Jim and June Dutton 360-551-2236 
membership@gwrra-wa.org 

District WEB Master Ted Moore 360-308-0727 
webmaster@gwrra-wa.org 

District Newsletter Editor Vic Parr 253-224-6420  
newsletter@gwrra-wa.org 

Vendor Coordinators Jim Dutton 360-551-2236  
vendor@gwrra-wa.org 

District Secretary June Dutton secretary@gwrra-wa.org  

FUN Coordinator Bijou White FunCoord@gwrra-wa.org  

District Ambassador - West Pete and Lynda Goetz 360-225-3482 
ambassador@gwrra-wa.org 

District Ambassador - East OPEN  

mailto:dd@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:add1@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:add2@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:treasurer@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:educator@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:dma@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:ltd@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:membership@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:webmaster@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:newsletter@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:vendor@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:secretary@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:FunCoord@gwrra-wa.org
mailto:ambassador@gwrra-wa.org
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Region Directors  Don and Sharon Weber  

Assistant Region Directors  Mike and Bijou  White  

Assistant Region Directors  Chuck and Betty Bonnett  

Region Rider Educators  Don Eide  

Assistant Rider Educator  Terri Black  

Region Trainers  Greg Hintz  

Region Motorist Aware ness  Doug and Donna Deskin  

Region Treasurers  Terri Chromy  

Region Membership Coordinator  Bob  and Becky Mi nor  

Assistant Region MEC  Bill and  Nancy Lea  

Region WEB Master  Mark and Sheri Bridge  

Vender Coordinator  Marry Hunter  

Region Newsletter Editor  Martie Mitchell   

Ambassadors  Garry and Dianna Domas  
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2017 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Mar 

04  WA District Rider Ed Workshop  - Flyer  
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Apr  

01 Chapter WA -M Multi -Chapter Gathering - Flyer  

23  Chapter WA -N Brown Bag Auction  
29 Chapter WA -P & X Flea Market  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

May 

13-14  Chapter WA -N Campout  
27-29 Chapter WA -L Desert Spring Fling  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Jun  

02-04  Chapter WA -R Blue Mountain Run  
10 Chapter WA -D Duck Hunt  

24 Chapter WA -Q Mountain Run  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Jul  

20-22  WA District Rally  (Christmas in July)  Flyer/Registr ation  
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Aug  

12  Chapter WA -O Whale of a Picnic  
17-19 Region óIô Rally  ï Tillamook, OR  

29-30 GWRRA Wing Ding 39 ï Grapevine, TX Website  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Sep 

01-02  GWRRA Wing Ding 39 ï Grapevine, TX Website  
15-17 Chapter WA -P Oyster Feed  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Oct  

14  District Membership Training  
21 Chapter WA -Q Halloween Dance  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------   ------------------ 

Dec 

09  Chapter WA -D Festival of Lights  

  

http://gwrra-wa.org/Flyers/2017/2017-WA-District-RiderEd-Workshop.pdf
http://gwrra-wa.org/Flyers/2017/2017-WA-M-MultiChapterMtg.pdf
http://gwrra-wa.org/Flyers/2017/2017-WA-District-Rally-Registration.pdf
http://wing-ding.org/
http://wing-ding.org/
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GWRRA WASHINGTON DISTRICT 
 

PRESENTS 
 

2017 DISTRICT RALLY 
 

CHRISTMAS IN JULY 
 

DECORATE YOUR VILLAGE IN CHRISTMAS LIGHTS 
AND DECORATIONS 

 
VISITS BY SANTA         CHRISTMAS TREES    

CHRISTMAS PRESENTS 
SNOW???? 

CHRISTMAS CAROLS 
REINDEER GAMES 

CHRISTMAS COOKIE CONTEST 
 

TURKEY DINNER WITH ALL THE TRIMMINGS 

 

 
  


